
 
 
 
 

 
 

Linda Tomos 

National Librarian 

National Library of Wales 

 

14 January 2019 

 

 

Dear Linda, 

 

National Broadcast Archive 

 

As you know, Members discussed the National Library of Wales’ bid for £5 

million from the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) to establish a National 

Broadcast Archive at the meeting of the Culture, Welsh Language and 

Communications Committee on 6 December 2018.   

At our meeting on 10 January 2019 we had the opportunity to discuss the 

bid with Deputy Minister for Culture, Tourism and Sport, Lord Dafydd Elis-

Thomas. We were also provided with copies of correspondence to the Library 

which are published on our website. The meeting can be viewed on 

Seneddtv. 

We were encouraged to hear that the Deputy Minister supports the 

development of an Archive in Wales, although he cautioned that any project 

must go forward on the basis of the best use of public funds.  

Committee Members are keen to ensure that this project comes to fruition, 

we feel it is vital to safeguard our social history and make it available to be 

viewed by people in Wales. It would therefore be helpful if you could clarify 

some issues which arose. 

Outstanding issues relating to the Business Case 

During the meeting we heard that the Welsh Government is still seeking 

reassurances from the Library on the Business Case for the bid. Please can 

you confirm that the Welsh Government has been provided with the 

additional information they requested for the Business Case? 

http://senedd.assembly.wales/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=445&MId=5119&Ver=4
http://www.senedd.tv/Meeting/Archive/ad24ca1f-4ec9-4778-88de-97273152c054?autostart=True


 
 
 
 

 
 

You indicated at our meeting in December that the bid will be signed off at 

the National Library’s Board meeting in February. Committee Members are 

keen to ensure that any issues which remain are resolved in advance of this.  

Discussions with the Welsh Government 

Can you clarify the dates of all meetings on this topic between the National 

Library – either yourself, or the President – and the Deputy Minister for 

Culture, Tourism and Sport to date? 

I understand you are due to meet the Deputy Minister in February. Do you 

anticipate that you will have made sufficient progress with the Business Case 

by the time of this meeting?  If not, do you have a contingency plan in place 

to ensure that the HLF bid will still be considered if it is not presented by the 

end of this financial year? 

I would be grateful for your response to these and any other issues raised on 

10 January you wish to address by 25 January. With apologies for the short 

deadline,  

 

Yours sincerely,   

 

Bethan Sayed 

Chair of the Committee 
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